



September Meeting Notes


My apologies to all about being late with writing up the meeting notes. My personal life got in the way. I promise to have them posted soon with the help of Gary Bashian. Again I’m sorry for the delay.


Meeting started at 7: oopm with 29 members in attendance. 30 when you count Gary Bashian’s late arrival. We had 4 new turners with us this evening. Two sisters that joined the previous month at the open turning event at the college. President Isaac welcomed all. Mentor Detrick TePaske introduced himself and offered his free service to any member. All it takes is a phone call. Info on this program can be found on the website.



Recap of calendar events. Pres. stated that the cookout in July was a great success with members playing Bocce ball in Isaac’s yard and the open turning in August netted us 4 new members. Mike Souter did a demo on weed pots with a liming wax finish. The finish really made the grain on the finished wood pop. Thanks Mike. We had a quick meeting in which it was voted and approved that we would purchase a DVD duplicating machine to convert our VCR tapes in the library to DVD. Spending no more than $150. Isaac volunteered his pregnant wife to do the duplicating. Since she was not at the meeting to object we all thought that would be a good idea. Member Peter Patalano will be demoing at another event in October at the Arlington Open Studio. On the 18th and 19th. Peter did ask for fliers of some sort to plug art and AAW to all who visit his table. John, Gary B., Dickey and Mike are still looking into getting a big name turner to do a demo for us.


Recap on Marshfield Fair: We made about $1500 there was some mis-communication about sales tax and missing money. Please read Dave’s attachment about this mishap. Topsfield Fair: Little bit of a setback there. The fair will not give out enough entrance tickets and parking tickets for us to cover the booth in a way that we would like to man it. After some heated conversation it was voted and approved that we would make do with the tickets they give us. With no cost to ART. Mike Souter is looking for any and all club equipment for this event. The Spirit of Wood is coming up on the 19th of October. Member Dickey Vose is looking for volunteers for this event. Donna and Sharon both volunteered. If interested please contact Dickey.


Dietrich will be ordering Rhino sandpaper. If anyone is interested, he will take orders at the next meeting. Mike Souter also stated that if you can’t attend Topsfield and you would like to sell anyway he would be more than willing to bring your pieces for you. Please make arrangements with Mike to drop your wares off at his house and he will return all that doesn’t sell.


Treasurer Gordon Gladstone stated that there is $2480 in our account at present. The video machine was purchased and copies are on the way. President advised Vice- President that he would need a maternity leave soon. Big giggles from all and blessings on the birth of his first child. Intermission was called.


8:30 Show and Tell:

Bobbi Tornheim had an article from 1976 about 16 grit sand paper. She thought it was interesting to see the difference from then to now.

Dietrich Kulze had a soft maple bowl with lots of swirls that he got thru Community Tree in Chelmsford, also a Norway maple burl vase with lots of bark through-out it.

John Santoro made a spalted beech bowl and a natural edge cherry bowl that he got from the Cambridge wood haul.

Andy Osborne has been making boxes, simply playing with different shapes. He also had a silver maple bowl with him.

Steve Resnik had a couple of squared round mini-plates with him made from maple and blood wood. Only difference between them was the amount of finish on them.

Bruce Stoller, a new turner, made a few things - a bottle stoppers that we think is olive wood. A Harry Potter inspired wand and an egg.

Donna Banfield brought her lamp chuck in to show how easy it is to make. Not only can it work on hats it also works on the bottom of your bowl, depending on the size.

Meeting adjoined at 9:30. Sorry no demo this evening. Mis-communication with our intended demonstrator. We’ll try to book him for next month.

AAW Professional Outreach Program

From the 2008 AAW Symposium in Richmond, VA

For me this was a new experience even though I have been to symposiums before. I'm a member of AAW's P.O.P., Professional Outreach Program. It's a formal committee within AAW created to help professional turners. This year POP sponsored several rotations that had nothing to do with the physical act of turning. The rotations were about had to interact with galleries, what collectors are, what they want and how to get their attention, how to manage the business side of professional woodturning, how to photograph your work to get it noticed, and the national Collectors of Wood Art organization and how it can help turners, etc. I actually spent more time in these sessions than the turning ones. During the 3 days I had the chance to meet Arthur and Jane Mason several times. They are world renowned for their collection of wood art, owning pieces of virtually every name turner and a several unknowns.

If any one wants to learn more about POP they can e-mail me at walksoftly@norwoodlight.com.

Ken Lindgren
